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SHELBURNE STREET ROTARY
In the year Two Thousand Nine………………………………………………………………..
Resolved by the City Council of the City of Burlington, as follows:

That
 WHEREAS, at its 4/14/2008 meeting the Burlington City Council adopted a resolution sponsored by the Transportation Energy and Utilities Committee (TEUC) which supported a recommendation from the Public Works Commission identifying a roundabout concept as the preferred alternative to address traffic problems at the intersection of Locust, Shelburne, Saint Paul, and South Union Streets and Ledge Road commonly referred to as the Shelburne Street Rotary; and

WHEREAS, the resolution requested that DPW staff and Commission and their consultants while furthering their design, work with the TEUC to address concerns raised by residents of Adams Court and Hoover Street; and 
WHEREAS, DPW staff and their consultants developed two options to the initial concept: a hybrid which maintained two lanes along Shelburne Street to South Willard Street and a hybrid in the footprint of the single lane which would enable the City to expand to the two lanes at some future date should it be determined necessary based upon previously determined criteria; and 
WHEREAS, the TEUC held a public hearing to review the options and solicited additional comments from the CCTA, Burlington Fire Department and Burlington Police Department; and
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WHEREAS, the CCTA had concerns about their ability to maintain their schedule on the affected route at some time in the future and the Burlington Fire and Police Departments offered that the single lane posed no problems for their operations; and

WHEREAS, following the public hearing the TEUC requested that VTrans review the options to determine whether they would qualify for funding; and

WHEREAS, VTrans determined that only one of the options in addition to the initial concept would be eligible for funding under the proposed program; and

WHEREAS, the Public Works Commission reviewed this work and reiterated their preference for the single lane alternative;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the single lane roundabout constructed in the footprint of the hybrid option is the City of Burlington’s preferred alternative to address traffic safety issues at the intersection of South Willard, Saint Paul, Shelburne, Locust Streets and Ledge Road; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that DPW staff communicate the identification of the preferred alternative to VTrans; and
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that DPW staff work with the Chittenden County Metropolitan Planning Organization staff and develop criteria for benchmarks that would be reviewed biannually that would be used to determine the need to convert the single lane facility at some future date.  Criteria will address traffic movement, possible traffic diversions and pedestrian safety.

lb/kas/c: Resolutions 2009/Shelburne St. Rotary – Single Lane Roundabout preferred traffic safety alternative
2/3/09
